Leigh and Bransford Parish Council

Planning Meeting Tuesday 25th October 2011

Present: Stephen Seymour, Paul Miller, Brian Porter, Roger Husband, Mal Cooke, Martin Gloster, Graham Jones,  Bruce Tasker

Apologies; Apologies were received from, Jacqui Barker Clerk, John Sharp, Peter Hawkins

Previous minutes were approved at the full parish meeting on the 27th September 2011

Correspondence was received from MHDC in reply to two letters regarding the provision of Gypsy Traveller sites and protection of the significant gap. Recommendations in both letters were that the Parish Council respond formally to the South Worcestershire Development Plan consultation outlining the concerns raised in our previous correspondence. It was agreed that this should be brought to the full Parish Council meeting.

Applications:

Application 507 MHDC11/01313/FUL Elm Hurst Farm.

On consideration of the revised plans no objection was made to this application.

Application 508 11/01334/HOU Single Story extension to 1 Winsgrave Leigh

Parish councillors were concerned about the size of the extension and the possibility of change of aspect for number 2 Winsgrave the other half of the semi-detached bungalow.   However should the neighbours be happy with the extension then no objections would be offered to the development by the Parish Council.
Application 509 11/01363/HOU Single story extensions to Crowcroft House 

No objections were made to this application 

Planning decisions from MHDC were received: Island Barn Bransford refused.

Waste Core Strategy consultation document was discussed and the chair of the planning group was delegated to complete return the document on behalf of the parish council.

AOB

Brian Porter raised the issue of a proliferation of signs advertising a sale of carpets at the Bank House possibly causing a traffic hazard. It was pointed out that the policing of temporary signs is the responsibility of the District Council to which concerns should be raised in the first instance.
A letter was received by Martin Gloster, as his local parish councillor, from Mr Andrew Johnson Stocks Lane regarding a property currently for sale with the rider; 

“The building is offered for sale on the assumption that planning permission is obtainable for tourism and/or employment use compatible with neighbouring amenities”
Mr Johnson was concerned regarding the implication that the site may be developed for commercial rather than residential purposes. As no planning application has been received then it would be inappropriate for the planning committee to comment. The letter is to be brought forward to the next full Parish Council meeting.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.55pm

Next meeting 22nd November
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